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Endangered status considered for Bicknell's thrush
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ALBANY, N.Y. (AP) — The Bicknell's thrush, a rare songbird that breeds atop mountains in the Adirondacks and northern

New England and winters in the Caribbean, is being considered for endangered species status, the U.S. Fish and Wildlife

Service announced Tuesday.

The sparrow-sized brown bird, which nests at elevations over 3,000 feet in New York, Maine, New Hampshire and Vermont,

has one of the most limited breeding and wintering ranges of any bird in North America. The main threat to the bird is climate

change that's reducing its boreal mountain habitat of spruce and fir forest, said Mollie Matteson of the Center for Biological

Diversity in Richmond, Vt.

"This year is the warmest on record in the Northeast so the need to protect the Bicknell's thrush couldn't be more urgent,"

Matteson said Tuesday.

Scientists consider the decline of a plant or animal species to be an indication of the overall health of the natural environment.

Measures to protect the Bicknell's thrush would also benefit other species that depend on the boreal forests they inhabit.


